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TE KAIHAUTU KATORIKA KI NGA TANGATA TURIA ME O RATOU WHANAU 

 

Newsletter May 2023 

 

When: Sunday 14th May 2023 

  

Where: Pompallier Centre, 30 New Street, Saint Mary’s Bay, Auckland. 

  

Time: 12pm 

  

Celebrate: Monsignor Bernard Kiely 

  

 Interpreters: Deborah Lynch 

 
Bring a plate of yummy healthy lunch to share after Mass. 

Everyone is welcome. 
Or you can go home after Mass. It is up to you all. 

If you are sick, please stay home. 
 

 

 

Every month 4 Sunday, Good Shephard Church on 28th May 2023 at 

9.30am.  

Please come early to grab a seat. Interpreters will be provided. 

 



 

Our News 

It was lovely to gather again for our GSC Mass. Our April Mass was a real celebration and so good 

to see so many of us come to Celebrate Christ’s Resurrection. 

We hope everyone had a good Easter holiday and could enjoy some time with family or friends.  

Thank you to Father Bernard for joining in with us Signing happy Easter, we feel welcome and 

included.  

 

 

 

 

 

Gospel reading: John 14:15-21 

The Promise of the Holy Spirit 

 

 15 ”If you love me, then you will do the things I 

command. 16 I will ask the Father, and he will 

give you another Helper. He will give you this 

Helper to be with you forever. 17 The Helper is 

the Spirit of truth. The world cannot accept him. 

Why? Because the world does not see him or 

know him. But you know him. He lives with you, 

and he will live in you. 18 ”I will not leave you all 

alone like children without parents. I will come 

back to you. 19 In a very short time the people in the world will not see me any more. But you will 

see me. You will live because I live. 20 On that day you will know that I am in the Father. You will 

know that you are in me and I am in you. 21 If a person knows my commands and obeys those 

commands, then that person truly loves me. And my Father will love the person that loves me. 

And I will love that person. I will show myself to him.” 

 

 



Please remember in your prayers:   

• Many families and our precious Deaf community are struggling 

with money and making their money buy what they need. Even food 

is so expensive. We pray the Lord will provide a way for everyone that 

is suffering. Let’s support each other and look out for each other.  

• Remember all that are sick or have friends or family in Hospital 

over this autumn season.  Pray for fast healing and that God will 

comfort their hearts at his time. 

• Also, people that are grieving or feeling alone are worried, Pray 

Gods Peace be with you and guard your heart. 

• Please Pray for the right assistant to join me in Deaf Catholic Ministry, God knows the 

plan, we Trust Him. 

 

Happy Birthday to dear Alison Pascoe! 

Happy Birthday to dear Annette Rogers! 

 

We give thanks for you parents who loved you, we 

give thanks for your family you looked after you, we 

give thanks for all those whose lives have crossed 

yours who moulded you into you. We give thanks 

God who dreamed and formed you into you. 
 

And all our other friends and family who have May 

birthday celebrations, may God Bless you and keep you always in God’s tender, loving care.  

Happy Birthday! Happy Birthday! 

 

We pray, the blessing of the Holy Spirit be yours supporting and refreshing your dreams for 

life. 
 

 

BLESSINGS AND LOVE FROM TRISTAN 

 


